
 

 

 

 

 

Mount Vernon City Parks Asks for Citizen’s Help 
The City of Mount Vernon seeks the public’s help in keeping parks clean and safe this summer 

 

MOUNT VERNON - As spring moves in, the City of Mount Vernon Parks Department has been 

busy preparing the city owned parks for citizens to enjoy.  The city’s parks officially open on April 

1st every year and remain fully operational until November 15th. During this time, the park 

pavilions host many family events, local youth compete in various sports leagues, community 

events are held, and countless numbers of residents enjoy the parks. In order to keep the parks 

enjoyable for all, the city is asking for the public’s help in keeping them safe and clean. 

Tom Hinkle, Director of Public Works is asking for the citizen’s help. “We need your help, Mount 

Vernon,” Tom said. “It is becoming more frequent that the trash dumpsters and receptacles at 

the parks are being used for household refuse. Adding household trash to what is already being 

created at the parks puts the burden on the taxpayers. Currently, the dumpsters are emptied 

twice a week, and that is barely getting us by. If we have to go three times a week, that will be a 

50% increase in cost. That cost will be absorbed within the Parks Department budget, meaning 

taxpayer’s money that could be used for park improvements is instead being used to clean up 

and dispose of other’s trash.” 

Now, more than ever, it is imperative for the city to be diligent with their budget. Mount Vernon 

City Council approved the hiring of a consultant firm to create a masterplan for the city’s park 

system. The masterplan will focus on upgrades, maintenance, and improvements in the parks.  

The city expects to begin budgeting for the improvements next year. 

Jon May, Assistant Director of Public Works for Parks and Recreation, appealed to citizens and 

visitors of Mount Vernon to cooperate in assisting the Park’s Department by only using the 

barrels and dumpsters in the parks for trash that is generated in the parks. “We are asking for 

their assistance in helping keep trash picked up in the parks,” Jon said. “We appreciate your help 

in this matter.  It helps us keep the parks clean and functional for all to enjoy.” 



 

 

If citizens see illegal dumping at the city’s parks, they are asked to call the Parks Department at 

740-393-9501.  Any identifiable information (i.e. license plate number, descriptions, and/or 

photos) is also helpful. 

 

ABOUT THE CITY OF MOUNT VERNON: 
The City of Mount Vernon is an innovative community with an authentic hometown feel.  Home to 17,000 people, Mount 
Vernon is the county seat for Knox County and boasts historic buildings and districts as well as business and 
professional, educational, and recreational opportunities through many adaptive reuses of the community’s 
infrastructure and spaces.  Specific attractions are the historic Woodward Opera House, the Knox County Memorial 
Building and Theater, and the 250-acre Ariel~Foundation Park adjacent to the state scenic Kokosing River. With strong 
ties to higher education, Mount Vernon Nazarene University, Kenyon College, and Central Ohio Technical College 
have satellite locations in the historic downtown.  Located 40 miles northeast of Columbus, Mount Vernon is near the 
geographic center of Ohio and has connections all over the globe.  
 
CONTACT:  Tricia Mullins 
PHONE:  (740) 393-9501 
DATE: March 26, 2021  

 


